Deakin + DHS Partnership
Progress Report: Teaching and Workforce Development Advisory Group

The Teaching and Workforce strategy aims to improve the capacity of Deakin and the Department of Human Services sector workforce respond to changing sector and professional needs by collaborating on professional training and placement activities. This Advisory Group has 28 members. The inaugural meeting of the Advisory Group was held on Monday 2nd June, 2008.
See Minutes section of Deakin + DHS partnership webpage:   http://www.deakin.edu.au/dhs/advisory-group-minutes.php
Recent Actions undertaken in line with advisory group meeting direction: 

Distribution of DHS + Deakin Student Placement Guidelines to widest range of relevant stakeholders. The guidelines are available as a foundation document to be adapted for to the particular needs of funded DHS agencies, Health services and Primary Care Partnerships.
Key DHS contacts and Primary Care Partnerships have been forwarded PDF copies of the Student Placement document.
All partnership members (core and associate) have been forwarded details of our recently updated webpage which now has features including links to:
· The Student Placement Guidelines which have been posted on the partnership website as a DHS and funded agency resource.

· Deakin Jobshop and Career Services
· Advisory Group Terms of Reference/Members list/Minutes
· Partnership Quarterly Newsletter
· Partnership catalogue of past publications
· Event information. This includes information on our recent Symposium. The guest speakers excellent presentations are available on line in PDF and audio format. 
Continued facilitation of student placement and research enquiry collaboration between Deakin and DHS BSW
A range of student placement and research enquiries were facilitated through partnership connections including
· Clinical Masters in Psychology student research referral to DHS Planning and Support Services
· DHS Recreational worker referral to Senior Lecturer, Ms Janet Owens for Disability survey design assistance

· Evaluation support requested for St Laurence programs. Referred to Steve Sawyer (Manager Collaborative Research Deakin)
· DHS contacts notified for participation in Deakin Career Science event

· DHS PASA referral to Prof Boyd Swinburn re information on obesity and weight research

· Deakin Health Promotion student referral to DHS re project options

· Northern Futures (Corio Norlane project) referral to Faculty of Business and Law for student research assistance

· Dr Anita Peerson (Lecturer, School of Health and Social Development) Referral and network advice to key DHS and Primary Care Partnership contacts to organize a student placement structure for Bachelor of Health Science students

· Dr Darren Palmer (Senior Lecturer, School of History Heritage and Society) Assistance offered with STALG grant proposal on models of engagement and partnership in teaching and learning
· Dr Michael Ackland (Chief Medical Officer, DHS). Referral to Melissa Graham (Honours Course Coordinator, School of Health and Social Development) for student placement opportunity with Vitamin D and Built Environment Guideline Evaluation
· Mr Rob Bromley(DHS BSW, Corporate Services Manager) referral request for Deakin student to help bring together DHS  Regional Emergency Management Plan

DHS Workforce Innovation Grant program

The Partnership team submitted two submissions (Expression of Interest) for Workforce Innovative research projects under this program as follows:

· To develop an innovative, overarching Rural Human Services Workforce  Planning and Development Framework

· Review and modernize DHS Student Placement systems in the Barwon South West Region
Widening workforce connections between Deakin and DHS by building links between Careers and Employment Services at Deakin and DHS Human Resources and funded agencies workforce requirements
In this period the partnership team facilitated a meeting between the Deakin Career Services/Jobshop team and DHS HR team at the Waterfront Campus to explore engagement opportunities. These are summarized as follows

Enhanced Deakin Career Service and DHS Human Resources connections
· DHS vacancies to be posted online through Deakin Jobshop web site. The agreed process includes phone contact to Deakin to discuss the vacancy so Deakin staff can target key contacts and faculties for student notification of pending positions

· Developing DHS story profiles of recent graduates to help Deakin market DHS as a productive and relevant career pathway for new graduates
· To continue to discuss and develop marketing information to assist Deakin to promote DHS careers with hard copy and web based information. This would include DHS input into regular Deakin career electronic newsletter

· To develop a DHS contact list of staff ( representative of all program areas) who are interested and available for informational career interviews with interested Deakin students and graduates 

2009 Deakin Career Week program
Deakin Career services are developing a new model to match career promotion to specific faculties over a nominated week in the year. Four Career/Faculty weeks are planned each with a different focus (eg Business careers in March and Health Sciences careers in May). A meeting date between Deakin Jobshop and DHS HR representatives is to be confirmed for mid January to coordinate diaries and prepare input for these Career weeks. It was noted to take a wide view for DHS participation and contribution at these events. (ie not just the historical focus on Health/Welfare but also weeks focussing on  IT, Accounting , Marketing etc)
Wider application of engagement model
Sarah Milne (Team Leader, Employment, Division of Student Life, Deakin  University) wants to explore similar engagement contacts and connections with Burwood Deakin campus and DHS offices in the Eastern region. DHS HR team has provided the relevant list of contacts. 
Brokering student placement engagement between Deakin and the Corio-Norlane Development Advisory Board coordinated by Chris Ferguson 

Brokering has been undertaken to engage ten Deakin School of Business students to collect and analyse data from small business managers as part of a “Northern Futures” project in Corio and Norlane. This is a community based initiative aiming to improve employment opportunities and social inclusion in the area.
